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           18th March 2022 

Dear Inspectors  

Examination of the Barnet Local Plan 2021 to 2036  

   

1. There is one point of clarification arising from our letter of 11th March 2022. 

2. Paragraph 25 of our letter refers to sites ‘allocated in other planning documents adopted by the 
Council’. For the avoidance of doubt, the use of the word ‘allocated’ here is meant to be interpreted 
in a more generic sense – in other words, that some of the proposed allocations in the draft Local 
Plan have been allocated because they were identified in other planning documents adopted by the 
Council. It does not mean that the Council have allocated sites in non-development plan documents, 
given this would circumvent the requirements of the local plan process with regards to the allocation 
of sites. This is also the case in the Housing Technical Paper at paragraph 2.8, second bullet point, 
and at Appendix 4 item B 4.         

3. In order to avoid potential uncertainty which may arise from the current drafting of 16.1.2, the 
Council will be seeking through a plan modification to amend paragraph 16.1.2 of the draft Local 
Plan as follows:   

16.1.2 The sites allocated identified in the Local Plan Schedule of Proposals are derived 
from the following sources: also addressed  

[…] 

• Allocated in other planning documents adopted by the Council, including 
Supplementary Planning Documents, Town Centre Frameworks and Planning 
Briefs. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

Nick Lynch 

Planning Policy Manager 
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